When the workdays are long I find myself looking for excuses to get off the farm, so when a grad student from Carnegie Mellon called a few weeks ago asking questions about what a grower would need in a mechanical harvester I soon realized my opportunity.  The group of four, under the leadership of their professor Dr. Marcel Bergerman, had chosen to work on designing a robotic fruit picker.  As we talked it became clear they had never seen how apples were picked.  The following Saturday I was able to get away to Pittsburgh on a beautiful fall afternoon and bring them back to our farm. We all enjoyed getting to know each other and talking about the problems they would have to overcome in design.  What struck me was how they saw the need for this technology and their desire to make something work that would help the fruit industry. I think I could see their brain cells dividing as we walked around the orchard.  None came from a farm background or even a farming area-suburban Chicago, India, China, Pakistan.  I considered this a plus because they looked at things from a different perspective.  Although this project is not a formal part of the Comprehensive Automation for Specialty Crops Project (CASC) project that Penn State, CMU and others have collaborated on over the past four years, projects like it have made direct contributions to CASC.  Additionally, it encourages those with non-farm backgrounds to be interested in specialty crops.
If your farm was short of labor to harvest crops this season be sure to sit in on the two sessions Tuesday afternoon at the Mid-Atlantic Fruit and Vegetable Convention concerning vacuum fruit harvesting and the future of the CASC.  It will be interesting to see how private industry, universities and government are able to work together in the quest for a harvester.  No doubt this technology is within reach, but how long will it be before it makes a significant, economical impact?  Interesting times!  
It seems there are always several problems to deal with when growing fruit-personally I am looking forward to the sessions Wednesday afternoon concerning peach planting systems and rusty spot.  I wonder if anyone is evaluating ‘Carolyn’s system’ of peach training for economics and quality. My latest planting is interesting to say the least with my biggest concern being how to hide it if anyone with real knowledge would show up on my farm!  I should also benefit from the topic “Common Mistakes to Avoid in Training Tall Spindle Trees” to be presented Wednesday morning.  Hopefully I won’t see pictures of my orchards in that presentation!
This is the part where I repeat how important support of the Research Fund is, so for those of you tired of hearing me go on about it stop reading now. Otherwise, pull out the letter you received a few months ago and make a contribution to the SHAP Research Fund so there will continue to be answers to the season’s difficult questions.
Respectfully,

Carolyn McQuiston

